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FROM THE PRINCIPAL………… 
 

Dear Parents, 

 

We are now heading into the last two weeks of the school term and our teaching 
and learning pace is still strong. The teachers and children are working very hard 
and we thank them for their efforts. We thank all of you for your continued  
support.  
 
Grade Area News Item 
This week the Foundation and 5/6 children share their learning experiences with 
you in their Area News item. We hope you enjoy reading it.  
 
School Council Vacancy 
We have now filled all our vacancies for the 2023 School Council. Thank you to 
 Rebekah Edwards who has renominated for School Council this year.  
 
School Nursing Program 
The Primary School Nurse from the Primary School Nursing Program will be visiting 
our school until 30th March to: 

• Assess all Prep children with parental consent and other children referred to 
the school nurse in Grades 1-6 

• Assess children who have newly arrived from overseas 

• Follow up with children where school nurse intervention was previously  
required 

• Provide advice and health information 
Please see your child’s teacher if you are concerned about your child and would like 
a referral to be made to the school nurse. Keep in mind that all Foundation children 
will be seen if their parents have consented. 
 
Reminders: 

 Children Arriving Late 
It is a Department of Education requirement that children who arrive late 
to school must be signed in as being late. This will be the case even if your 
child arrives a couple of minutes after the bell. Parents will either be asked 
to sign their child in at the office of the child will be directed past the 
office to collect a late pass. 

 



Reminders  
Children Leaving Early 

 Just a reminder to all that children should only be leaving school early for very important reasons. Please try and make 
appointments out of school times so that learning time is not lost. Children who have siblings in Foundation should not 
be leaving at 2:30pm with them. They must stay at school until 3:10p.m. 

 
 Children in Years 1-6 who leave at 2:30pm because their Foundation sibling does will not have their absence  
approved. 

 
We also ask that parents who are going to pick up their children early ring ahead to let us know so we can get your 
child ready. This minimises the disruptions to the classroom. 

 
Your understanding and support around these practices is much appreciated. 

 
 

Mobile Phone Policy 
In accordance with the Department’s Mobile Phones Policy issued by the Minister for Education, personal mobile phones 
must not be used at Bell Park North Primary School during school hours, including lunchtime and recess, unless an exception 
has been granted. 
Where a student has been granted an exception, the student must use their mobile phone for the purpose for which the  
exception was granted, and in a safe, ethical and responsible manner. 
Secure storage 
Mobile phones owned by students at Bell Park North Primary School are considered valuable items and are brought to school 
at the owner’s (student’s or parent/carer’s) risk.  Students are encouraged not to bring a mobile phone to school unless there 
is a compelling reason to do so.  Please note that Bell Park North Primary School does not have accident insurance for  
accidental property damage or theft.  Students and their parents/carers are encouraged to obtain appropriate insurance for 
valuable items,where students bring a mobile phone to school, Bell Park North Primary School will provide secure storage.  
Secure storage is storage that cannot be readily accessed by those without permission to do so. 
At Bell Park North Primary School students are required to hand in their mobile phones to the school administration office to 
be placed in a lockable safe. 
 
Enforcement 
Students who use their personal mobile phones and other personal mobile devices inappropriately at Bell Park North Primary 
School may be issued with consequences consistent with our school’s existing Engagement and Wellbeing and/or  
Anti-Bullying and Harassment and/or Digital Technologies eSmart and/or Digital Technologies Acceptable Use Agreement 
policies. 
At Bell Park North Primary School inappropriate use of mobile phones and other personal mobile devices is any use during 
school hours, unless an exception has been granted, and particularly use of a mobile phone: 

• in any way that disrupts the learning of others 

• to send inappropriate, harassing or threatening messages or phone calls 

• to engage in inappropriate social media use including cyber bullying 

• to capture video or images of people, including students, teachers and members of the school  

community without their permission 

• to capture video or images in the school toilets, changing rooms, swimming pools and gyms 

• during tests and assessments 

 

Reward Activity 
During the last week of this term all children with one or no agreements will participate in a special incursion here at school. 
A note regarding this will be posted on COMPASS this week. We look forward to this and well done to all 
the children who get to participate. For those who don’t the term starts fresh next term so keep trying. 
 
Early Dismissal On Friday  
Just a reminder that school finishes at 2:10p.m. on Thursday 6th April (last day of Term 1) I urge all parents to ensure they 
are here on time to collect children as teachers are only on duty until 2:25p.m. After this time there will not be any staff at 
school to supervise any children who may not have been collected. 
 
*Bell Park North staff will be manning the three main crossings used by our children. 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/principals/spag/safety/Pages/mobilephones.aspx


Easter Hat Parade  

An Easter Hat Parade will be held on Thursday 6th April at 9:00 a.m. in our school gymnasium. Parents are welcome to 
attend. Children in all grades from F-6 will be participating. 

 

Geelong Community Foundation Back To School Program 
Once again this year the Geelong Community Foundation and various partners have provided our school with a number of 
Target Back to School Vouchers which we were able to distribute to families we assessed as in need. These cards have been 
used to assist families in purchasing school related items. Whilst we would greatly like to provide all families with vouchers 
this is not possible. We acknowledge the foundation and their support of those in need.  
 
I extend an extremely big thank you to this foundation and their associated partners for the support and difference they are 
making to many. 
 
STOPIT Service 
STOPIT is a new Victoria Police text notification service enabling commuters, including school students, to report any form of 
inappropriate behaviour that makes them feel uncomfortable, frightened or threatened on the public transport network. 
 
The STOPIT service enables commuters to use their mobile phone to promptly, easily and discreetly report inappropriate  
behaviours. 
To use the service, commuters simply text ‘STOPIT’ to 0499 455 455. This triggers an automated response that includes a link 
to where the commuter can provide more details about what’s just happened. 
When people report these types of inappropriate behaviours, police can investigate and identify offenders to improve safety 
on public transport for everyone. 
Parents and carers are encouraged to consider discussing the new service with students who travel on public transport.  
Students who use mobile phones outside of school hours are encouraged to save the STOPIT number in their mobile phone. 
Please note, STOPIT is for reporting non-urgent incidents on public transport. Always phone 000 in an emergency. 
For more information, refer to sexual and anti-social behaviour on public transport on the Victoria Police website. 
 
Assembly 
There be an assembly held this week on Friday at 1:00p.m. All parents are welcome to come along. Grade 1/2O will be  
 presenting. 
 
Being COVID-Safe 
On October 12th 2022 the Victorian Government announced that the mandatory orders around isolation for people with 
COVID-19 have ended and instead we move to health advice and recommendations for people with COVID-19 or COVID-19-
like symptoms. 
 
Our school will continue to adhere to the Department of Health’s recommendations to ensure that our school remains a safe 
environment for our staff and students. 
 
The Department of Health strongly recommends that students and school staff: 

• who test positive to COVID-19 stay home and isolate for 5 days and do not attend school after 5 days if they are still 
symptomatic 

• who are symptomatic but have not tested positive not attend school. This does not include students with pre-existing 
conditions such as hay fever. 
 
Parents and carers are recommended to continue to report their child having COVID-19 to both the school and the  
Department of Health. 
 
We will, however, no longer report occurrences of positive cases to the school community. 
We ask parents and carers to continue to remain vigilant in preventing COVID-19 transmission. Any student who is unwell 
should continue to remain at home. This is about keeping students healthy and well in our school and reducing the spread of 
both COVID-19 and other respiratory diseases.  
 



Rapid Antigen Tests are available for all Victorians from Council sites.  People can get 2 free packs (10 tests) for themselves 
and 2 free packs (10 tests) for each of their household members. 
People with disability and their carers can get up to 4 free packs (20 tests) in line with existing RAT distribution for people 
with disability. 
 
Parents and carers will be contacted if their child shows symptoms while at school. 
Students who wish to wear a mask should continue to do so. 
To keep our school as safe as possible, we will also continue to use air purifiers and other COVID-19 prevention measures. 
 
We appreciate and thank you for your continued efforts to keep our school community safe and well. 
 
Anthea Lagadinos 

Principal 
 

Friendly Reminders: 
• Last day of Term 1 is next Thursday 6th April (Dismissal at 2:10 p.m.) 

• Children arriving late or leaving early must be signed in or out by an adult. 

• Full school uniform must be worn every day. 

• Children must wear hats between the months of September and May or when the UV index is 3 or above. 

• It’s Not Okay to Be Away or Late to School as “Every Day Counts” 
 

 
 
 



 



 



Welfare Corner       

Bully Zero  
We have just completed our Bully Zero sessions at school, with the children’s sessions on Friday March 17

th
 and 

then a staff session on Monday March 20
th
 in the afternoon and a parent session on Monday evening. 

 

Bullying is a genuine issue, which cannot be ignored, bullying can end a life. We must all work together to stop  

bullying. 

 

This is some of the information from the Bully Zero sessions: 

 

Australian Bureau of Statistics states that one in four children are affected by bullying. 

 

Bullied children are three times more likely to show depressive symptoms. 

 

What is Bullying? Bullying definition from Bully Zero 

 

‘Bullying is repeated on going negative behaviour that is directed at an individual or a group with the intention to hurt 

or harm’ (Bully Zero) 

 

Types of Bullying? 

 

Cyber 

 

Physical 

 

Verbal 

 

Social 

 

Bullying is not: 

 

• a single incident,  

• disliking someone,  

• accidental physical harm,  

• being ‘bossy,’  

• arguments,  

• telling a joke about someone once 

• not hanging out with someone or choosing different people or groups to hang out with 

• choosing not to participate in online games or group chats. 

• bad moods – encourage self-awareness. 

 



Warning signs that your child may be, being bullied: 

 

• More secretive about who they are talking to online or offline. 

• Feeling worried, anxious, or scared 

• Physical symptoms: unexplained headaches and stomach aches 

• Low self-esteem 

• Appetite changes 

• Emotional – mood changes 

• School refusal or creating reasons why to stay home.  

• Spending sizeable portions of time alone and withdrawing from family, friends, and social situations. 

 

What to do if your child is being bullied 

• Stay calm. 

• Talk to your child – communication is the key. 

• Listen to what your child is telling you. 

• Speak to the classroom teacher, it is important to let us know, so we can support your child. 

• Develop an Action Plan – 4 R’s 

• Remain calm – don’t give a reaction. 

• Record – date, time, incident, and witnesses 

• Report – help your child to build a safety net, five people that your child feels safe with that can offer support. 

• Refer – tell us at school. 

 

Thank-you to those parents who did listen to Bully Zero parent session. 

 

If you have a concern, please talk to your child’s teacher or another staff member. 

 

BULLY IS NOT OK!! 

 

(Information from Bully Zero presentations) 

 

Rosalie Scott – Welfare Officer 



WEEKLY AWARDS 
Week Ending 24th March 2023 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

Foundation C 
 

Mr Cleeland 
Lama Jamil  

For the positive attitude she displays towards her 

learning. Lama listens carefully and always tries her 

hardest to achieve her personal best.  Congratulations 

Lama!  

Foundation M 
 

Miss Maddocks 
Wyatt Smith  

For an incredible start to the school year. Wyatt’s  
resilience has improved so much since the start of the 
school year and he is doing great at bouncing back. He 

demonstrates the school value ‘do your best’ with 
each activity he completes. Keep it up Wyatt  

Foundation R 
 

Miss Roosje 
Taskeen Hussain  

For her excellent attitude to school. Taskeen arrives 

every day greeting everyone with a big smile on her 

face. She has been working hard on her language skills 

and getting more confident every day to share her 

opinion with the class.  

1/2 G 
 

Mr Gear 
Elysse Anajao  

For her outstanding attitude towards school life. Elysse 
approaches all experiences at school with a wonderful 
positivity. Elysse is a respectful and caring student who 

always does her best with a smile on her  face. Keep 
shining bright Elysse!  

1/2 O 
 

Miss O’Dea Lilly Myles  

For her excellent effort in Mathematics this term,  
especially with number lines. Lilly has been practicing 
creating number lines and locating numbers on them. 

Keep up the awesome work Lilly!  

1/2 P  
 

Miss Pither Alisha Negi  

For her positive attitude towards her schoolwork.  
Alisha always displays the School Value of ‘Do Your 
Best’ by always having a go and working hard in all 

tasks. Keep up the amazing work Alisha!  

1/2 B 
 

Mr Greenwood 
Elya Fatima  

For always trying her best when completing her work. 
She is always contributing to classroom instruction. 
Elya is  working hard on her writing and is producing 

amazing pieces of work. Keep up the great work Elya!  

1/2 Z 
 

Miss Zlatkovic Arash Nazari  

Arash consistently tries his hardest in all learning tasks 
and tackles challenges with positivity. He has a growth 
mindset and is always proud to share his achievements 

with his peers. Keep up the great work Arash!  



WEEKLY AWARDS 
Week Ending 24th March 2023 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

 
3/4 S 

 
Mr Stoop Douglass Spence  

For working very hard each day to improve his 

reading skills and complete multiple chapter 

books. Congratulations Douglass, keep up the 

great work.  

 
3/4 P 

 
Mrs Pfeiffer 

Levi Seg  
Levi had an excellent result in his Number and 
Place Value Essential Assessment. Keep up the 

great work and effort Levi!  

 
3/4 N 

 
Ms Neale Aubree Witney  

Aubree has made an excellent start to Year 3. She 
is working very hard towards achieving her goals 

in Reading, Writing and Maths. Aubree has 
shown her ability to never give up, over the past 
two weeks when completing the NAPLAN tests. 

Aubree you are a superstar, keep up the amazing 
effort!  

 
5/6 H 

 
Mr Harmon 

Kiana Nazari  

Kiana has worked extremely well this term.  She 
puts her best effort into all work tasks and she 

has produced quality work in literacy and  
numeracy.  Kiana is also doing a great job as a 

Peer Support leader. 
Well done Kiana! 

 
5/6 M 

 
Mr Miller 

Mason Witney  

For the constant care and support he shows  
towards all students, particularly during Peer 

Support. Mason has shown great responsibility 
by confidently assisting the younger students in 

his peer support group.  
Keep up the great work Mason. 

 
5/6 C 

 
Mrs Climpson Caleb Saunders  

For working hard to develop detailed characters, 
a setting, problem and resolution for his  

narrative. Caleb has taken his time to ensure he 
has used lots of descriptive words to help the 

reader of his narrative visualise what these look 
like. Keep up the great writing Caleb. We can’t 

wait to read your finished narrative. 



WEEKLY AWARDS 
Week Ending 24th March 2023 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

 
PE 

 
Mr Gibson 

Alyssa Baulch  

For never giving up on challenging 
tasks.  Alyssa is persistent, resilient and  

remains positive when she is learning a new 
skill.  Keep up the great work Alyssa.  

PE 
 

Mr Skipworth Brax Balaz  

Brax is a superstar during P.E sessions. He 
works extremely hard to practise his skills 
and listens attentively to all instructions. 

Keep it up Brax.  

Media Arts 
 

Mr Gibson Douglass Spence  

For the time and effort that goes into his  
artistic ideas.  Douglass thinks critically about 

his artwork, uses trial and error and  
combines a range of  materials in his  

composition.  

STEM 
 

Mr Skipworth Ezra Gysbers  

Ezra created a fantastic LEGO person which 
had multiple moving limbs. All staff who saw 

the design were amazed with his 
work.  Great job Ezra. 

JAPANESE 
 

Mrs Carey 
Mara Marjanovic  

For always participating in our Japanese  
lessons. Mara uses her knowledge of  

Japanese words to contribute to discussions 
and support her peers. Awesome work  

Mara, keep it up!  

GREEN TEAM 
 

Mr Stoop 
Kalon & Hayden of 3/4N 

For taking time out of each recess and lunch 
to ensure our school yard and community is 

clean and safe for every student and staff 
member.  



 Fresh  

Bell Park North PS 

Beanies 

  

 

 

 

 

Purchase your head warmer from 

the office for $20  



 



  



  



  



  



  



 



 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Welcome back to our school community new and old. 

Normal Canteen Days are WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY, FRIDAY 

 Looking forward to seeing all your smiling faces. 

 

 

 

Breaky Club will now be available WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY, FRIDAY 

We are now asking for donations of  

Margarine & Bread, and Milo 

CANTEEN 

Frozen Yoghurt NO longer available. 

JJs $1.20 

Vegie Crackers $1.50 

Snaps $1.50 

Oreos $1.00 

Can all be ordered on lunch order bags. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 



 


